Report on Library Regulations

for MAUT-LS  AGM, December 12, 2006

Relevant events since the April 11, 2006 MAUT-LS AGM:

May 3 and 9: Meetings held (chaired by Acting Deputy Provost Jacques Hurtubise) to complete chapter 2, section 5 (Tenure regulations) as well as the document Process for choosing a chair of the Library Tenure Committee required by section 5.16.

May 10:
Notification on ALLIBRARIANS list from the Director of Libraries that the completed Process document was made available from: U:\common\administrative\procedures\
May 24: 
Librarian tenure regulations approved at Senate.
June 2:
Update from Director of Libraries on tenure regulations posted on ALLIBRARIANS.
July 10: 
Librarian Tenure regulations approved by the Executive of the Board of Governors. Effective: January 1, 2007, except 5.53-5.57 (appointments with tenure) and 5.58-5.58.2 (tenure for retention) are effective immediately.
July 11, August 8: 
Regulations committee resumes meeting, with William Foster (Associate Provost, Policies and Procedures) as chair. 

August 17:
Update on committee's work sent to ALLIBRARIANS from the chair.

September 19, October 4, November 14, November 22, December 6:


Meetings ongoing. Focus is on sections 1-4 and 6 of chapter 2 (Regulations Relating to the Employment of Librarian Staff), that is, the sections dealing with definitions, appointments, reappointments, ranks, promotions.
December 13: Committee will hold an all-day marathon meeting.
December 14: Another regular length committee meeting.
Membership for summer/fall 2006:

William Foster (chair), Bob Clarke, Marc Richard, Pat Riva, Janine Schmidt, Anna 

Stoute, Lonnie Weatherby.
Resource persons: Vilma di Rienzo-Campbell, Carole Renahan.


As you can see, meetings of the Librarian Regulations Committee started up again in the summer under a new chair and have continued progressively. Since the meetings are held with the understanding that the Chair is responsible for issuing, at his discretion, information about the progress and deliberations of the committee, my report only consists of a time line and a general comment.


The reworking of the regulations this fall has advanced at a pace that is encouraging, but as you can see with the planned all-day meeting tomorrow, meetings will be longer and more frequent in the succeeding months.  


When members of the committee representing you believe that issues or sections of the regulations are of such contention or import that they require your feedback or consultation, we would not hesitate in requesting that the Chair call a forum to discuss the issue(s). We have not yet had occasion to do this.

